
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent 
testimony on Ohio House Bill 248. 

  
My name is Izolda Gutuescu, I am the Dining Room Director of a Retirement 
Home and here are reasons I support House Bill 248: 
 -The Bill is in line with unalienable human rights we are born with,  
-The Bill is in line with the Nuremberg code,  
-The HB248 Bill does prevent abusive, unacceptable treatment of citizens by 
despotic governments or other organizations/entities,  
-The HB248 Bill prevents illegal, inhuman, unacceptable discrimination against 
groups of people that value their family and fellow citizen’s freedoms, the sanctity 
of their body and spirit.  
It is regrettable that society needs a House Bill to respect the irrefutable, 
indisputable, undeniable rights of its members. The content of this injection 
and/or any reasons some people may decide to take it, are absolutely irrelevant. 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for 
and urgency of House Bill 248. 

Sincerely,  

Izolda Gutuescu 
izoldagutuescu@yahoo.com 
616-834-1287 
Solon, Ohio 
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